AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday, September 8, 2011

McDonald’s, Freeport, Maine
Executive Committee Attendees:

Carrie Walia, Larry Dyer, Roger David, Laura Flight, Mary Riendeau, Peter Roderick, Jeff Aceto, Doug Ofiara, Scott Dyer, Paul Hahn, Diane Edwards, Denise Courtemanche
Guests: Lindsay Bourgoine—AMC Maine Policy Associate, Fiona Jenson--Intern, Kim Sanders, Karen Herold
1. Introduction and welcome—presented by Carrie.

2. Motion was passed to accept the July 14, 2011, minutes. Passed unanimously.
3. Treasurer’s Report—Presented by Carrie and Denise. Passed unanimously.

4. Laura described the E-Mail Blasts. The next one will go out Sunday for the annual meeting. Laura will continue to do this.

5. Larry discussed the annual meeting. Jeff said that workshops and trips have been planned. Paul, Larry, and Laura discussed the possibility of presenting a survey to members. Larry said that there was a speaker lined up. 

6. Paul said that the nominating committee met with candidates for four of the five open positions. They met with Roger David, Vice Chair; Kim Sanders, Young Members; Richard York, Trails Co-Chair; and Karen Herald, Conservation. Carey Kish was not able to attend. The nominating committee recommends that the slate be accepted. Carrie said that the slate would be officially voted in at the annual meeting. Carrie requested that anyone not wanting to continue on the Executive Committee let her know.

7. Carrie discussed self-functioning committees. This would include Jeanne Christie for the Chapter Youth Program, who will not serve on the Executive Committee. The Historian would also not need to be an Executive Committee position. Carrie asked the committee about interest in the Historian position.
8. Carrie discussed the Awards Committee Process. Laura and John are offering to be the Awards Committee. Peter suggested an award for service that was not limited to lifetime achievements. 
9. Carrie opened discussion about conservation procedure. Karen presented the process for the Conservation Committee. A motion was made by Paul to accept the draft conservation policy. Passed unanimously.
10. Carrie said that the AMC had requested that chapters develop a Financial Policy for Trips by January. Jeff and Carrie will work on this.

11. Carrie and Diane said that they are still looking for volunteers for the Common Ground Fair. Lindsay said that they had missed the deadline and would be interested in joining the Maine Chapter. Carrie and Diane agreed with this. Diane asked that digital trip pictures be sent to her for a digital frame.
12. Diane made suggestions for merchandise in addition to t-shirts. She suggested stainless steel water bottles and hats. Diane said they were out of large and extra large t-shirts and needed to order more. She said she would request samples for the shirt.
13. Committee Reports 

Membership-Diane

Diane reported that we currently have 2,875 memberships.
Nominating-Paul

Paul said that he had nothing to add to nominations.

MWI-Peter

Peter said that there would be many opportunities to go to Gorman Chairback at volunteer rates, as well as volunteer work trips. 
Trails-Doug
Keith led three trips in July. They did 94.5 hours of work.  Works trip included Pleasant Mountain, Burnt Mountain, and Hastings Hill. Doug suggested developing an inventory for Maine trails and said that Keith would help with this.  
Biking-Denise
Denise said that some trips were canceled due to weather, but they have been fairly active. 
Outings-Jeff

Jeff said that there are currently 38 trips listed. The summer series was very successful. There were a lot of compliments and no problems. There were some trail issues due to Irene, mainly with roads and trailhead access.
Young Members-Carrie
Carrie reported on the Young Members Committee. There are a few new leaders.
14. Upcoming Events
  -Lindsay said that they were going to work on the Land for Maine’s Future Program and the Land Use Regulation Commission issue for this legislative session. Part of their job is to promote the Maine lodges, and they are considering sponsoring a ski race for February 10 and 11.
  -Karen discussed the upcoming forum on wind power.
  -Carrie said that the next ExCom meeting is November 10. 
  -Carrie reported that Carey Kish will be taking over for the newsletter. The submission deadline is 12/1.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Riendeau
